
 

 

 
 

 

DRAFT 

 

October 21, 2021  

 

Chris Raynor, Regional Clerk, York Region 

 

 

RE: SUPPLEMENTARY REPORT: CITY OF MARKHAM COMMENTS ON YORK 

REGION’S GROWTH FORECAST AND LAND NEEDS ASSESSMENT TO 2051 

(10.0) 

 

 

Dear Mr. Raynor, 

 

This will confirm that the members of the Development Services Committee of the City of 

Markham at a Special meeting held on October 18, 2021, endorsed the following resolution 

which requires Council approval: 

 

1. That the staff report entitled “Supplementary Report: City of Markham Comments on York 

Region’s Growth Forecast and Land Needs Assessment to 2051” dated October 12, 2021 be 

received; and,  

2. That the deputations and written communications from Claudio Brutto and Peter Miasek be 

received; and, 

3. That Markham Council recommends that Regional Council adopt the 60% intensification 

scenario; and, 

4. That Markham staff work with the Region to confirm the location of lands to be included in an 

urban area expansion in Markham; and, 

5. That any whitebelt lands in Markham that are not needed to accommodate 2051 growth not be 

designated as ‘Future Urban Area’, but rather maintain a non-urban (agriculture or similar) 

designation in the Regional Official Plan and Markham Official Plan; and, 

6. That the Region’s proposed employment area expansion lands be reconfigured to exclude the 

Almira hamlet as shown in Attachment 2 to this report; and,  

7. That the Region’s Transportation Master Plan Update consider the option of maintaining the 

current 2-lane cross-section for 19th Avenue through the Almira hamlet; and, 

8. That Markham supports the Region’s Transportation Master Plan Update and higher order 

transit along Major Mackenzie and expansion of the Frequent Transit Network to service the 

proposed expansion lands in north Markham and that the Region and area municipalities 

continue to advocate for funding from the Province of Ontario that delivers the transit linked 

to the proposed growth; and, 

9. That this report and associated Council resolution be forwarded to York Region as Markham 

Council’s comments on the proposed 2051 forecast and land needs assessment; and further, 

10. That Staff be authorized and directed to do all things necessary to give effect to this resolution. 

 

 

https://pub-markham.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=43431
https://pub-markham.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=43431


Should you have any questions, please contact Darryl Lyons at dlyons@markham.ca . 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Kimberley Kitteringham 

City Clerk 

 

 

Cc: Mayor Frank Scarpitti, Deputy Mayor, Don Hamilton, Regional Councillor Jack Heath, 

Regional Councillor Joe Li, Regional Councillor Jim Jones, Andy Taylor, Chief Administrative 

Officer, Arvin Prasad, Commissioner, Development Services; Paul Freeman, Chief Planner, YR,  

Darryl Lyons, Manager, Policy 
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ATTACHMENT 2  

Markham Staff Recommendation Regarding Employment Expansion Lands  
 

 

Source: City of Markham Staff Report, “City of Markham Comments on York Region’s Proposed Growth Forecast 
to 2051”, July 12, 2021, Figure 1A.  
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